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The item in last week's KEC Times was in error. The student who is
i1l with tuberculosis was a student at KEC North - not at this
campus. So there is not a concern regarding staff exposure at KEC.

However, the Student Health Services Department does recommend that
staff in close contact with students should seriously consider
having a yearly T.B. Skin Test.

T.B. Skin Tests are performed in the Student Health Services
Department on Monday. Please call me at 1local 209 for more
information.

Effective June 15 until August 17, Admissions will close at
4:00 p.m. on Fridays. All other times remain the same.

Thanks for your rapid responses. Our next ACC meeting will be in
the fifth floor boardroom, on Tuesday, September 24 from 2:00 to
4:00 p.m. If you have specific suggestions for the Council to deal
with, please jot them down and forward to me in the form of
recommendations. An agenda based on these will follow.
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The Math Department gives a Dean's Honour Roll Certificate to
students achieving a term grade of 91% or better. The honour
students also have their names posted on the Mathematics Department
Honour Roll Bulletin Board. The following Math students made the
Honour Roll for the January to April 1990 term:

Diego Bittante Jhan Ford Mouhamad Hachmi
Valerie Jefferd Randall Oates Kamaljit Parmar
Cindy Reid Scott Sindon Melody Southcombe
Masaru Egawa Jeffery Freno Naomi Bridge
Christina Choi Christopher Green Ann-Marie Jorgensen
Gaetano Kom Gary Leverton Christina Lok

Mary Lou McGibbon Lisa Snow Laura Yeung

Kuniko Inoue Sonya Bonthuis Heather Hobbs

Pierre Moizo Salim Kessani Michele Klassen
Vanessa Wai Bing Wong Carole Ross Amanda Breslin

Nancy Chan Fiona Wai Kwan Chau Linda Dobson

Ronald Lam Fai Ho Aya Imai Alvin Lam

Ben Yin Ming Lee Ketty Min Yee Lee Shui Liu

Floria May Ying Mak Kevin March Tony Naisung Pun
Connie Kwok Lai So Quoc Thong Tran Lana Barber

Theng Kan Chan John Henry Mohammed Farug Patel
Sonia Hiu Hop Li Damian Harrington Celia Wai Sze Hui
Wallace Chi Hung Wong Cam My Phung Samantha Ho Ying Tsui
Micky Lai Ching Cheung Yuen Kwan Leung Tina Thien Luong O

Laura Cam Dung Thi Hong

It may come to your attention that a student at KEC is especially
needy and/or deserving of extra financial assistance. There are
programs administered in the Financial Aid Office that have been
established to meet the special needs of these students.

Please refer them directly to the Financial Aid Advisor (Sandra
North) who can be reached at local 721. If you require further
information or assistance, call Financial Aid at either local 720
or 721.

“Thanks for the :
loan. How can | ever// J

repay you?" )

s
o
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The Library has recently received the following new books:

The Broken Cord: A Family's
Ongoing Struggle with Fetal
Alcohol Syndrome

China in Search of Its Future:
Years of Great Reform 1982-
1987

Crossroads: Environmental
Priorities for the Future

Endangered Spaces: The Future
of Canada's Wilderness

Glenn Gould: A life and
Variations

Global Warming: Are We Entering
the Greenhouse Century?

Lebanon: Death of a Nation

Making Your Money Grow

The Musical World of Frances

James and Murray Adaskin

The Place In Flowers Where Pollen Rests (by Paul West)

A Prayer for Owen Meany (by J. Irving)

Shadow of Heaven: The Life of Lester Pearson

Sort of Rich (by James Wilcox)

When Families Fight: How to Handle Conflict with Those You Love

Also, the following new videotapes are available for your perusal:

The Reckoning Series:
At the Crossroads
Rise and Fall of the American Business Culture
In Bed with an Elephant
Riding the Tornado
Shift Change

The Story of English Series:
Mother Tongue
An English Speaking World

The Boy Who Cried Wolf

Prairie Women

Music to the Ears

Minerals and Rocks

Quantum Idea

A Sense of Family

Still Killing Us Softly

“Well, there’s nothing on television,
the VCR is broken and it's too late to
go to the movies. . . Does anyone re-
member how to read?"”’
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Please join us to welcome Detty's new born baby boy (Justin) on
Friday at 2:30 p.m., Room 5025 (fifth floor boardroom) . Call Sunny
at local 720 regarding baby gift suggestions.

Financial Aid Office

Ssandra North reminds us that the Financial Aid Office is open to
students:

Monday to Thursday 11:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
Wednesday evening 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.

Also, the staff in Financial Aid is available to give "mini-talks"
on financial assistance to students at KEC. If any class,
department, or student services area wishes to schedule a mini-
talk, our office will send a staff member between 9:00 a.m. and
4:00 p.m. The workshops are limited to five per week. These talks
will give students a general orientation to financial aid and
hopefully encourage them to visit the Financial Aid Office if more
information is required. Please call local 720 if you wish to
schedule a talk.

Jim Humble, our Building Services Manager, will be absent from
campus for the next two and a half months due to vacation and

training. Please pass on normal building requests to Dr. Fast
during this period. Dennis Cumming in Receiving, Local 422, will
be handling requests for moving furniture. Remember that a

Building Services Work Order form must be filled out. The forms
are located on the counter by the mailboxes in the 4th Floor
Administration Offices.

I will be on vacation from June 04 to July 05 inclusive (read
fishing!). In the meantime, Terry Smith will handle all things
musical.
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LITERACY AWARENESS IN KINGSGATE MALL

from Wednesday, June 06 until Saturday, June 09
1OEBI0Natme unNEIN 6008 pram'.
We shall 1) talk to people about literacy
2) tell people about learning programs in
and around Mount Pleasant
DROP BY AND SAY HELLO
Look for the Reading Tent
A Clown and Mime Artist are performing each day.
Sponsored by: The Mt. Pleasant Adult Literacy Project
The Basic Education Department

The Mt. Pleasant Library
The Kingsgate Mall Merchants

BC Book Voyage

Our campus will be the final college stopover for the BC book that
is on its voyage across British Columbia. For upcoming information
look out for Literacy Update in the "Times".

"Power Play"

Come join us for this power play. If you requlre more information
on the book voyage or power play before our next issue, please call
Paulette Maglaque at local 475.

Expressway IA Foundations Expressways IB Foundations
(for upper beginners: conversation)

ELS students (and others!) are welcome for extra practice.

Carol Tulpar of the Learning Centre Planning Team will be off
campus on vacation for the month of June. Please direct comments,
suggestions or inquiries directly to one of the Humanities tutors:
Lee Henderson, Karen Jane Hills or Michael Daniels at local 504.
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Name Reason Dates ' Matters To

Loren Houldson Vac. May 23-June 15 Act. Dept. Head
Thorne Husband

Sonja Alton Vae. May 22-August 28 Grace Shaw for
SIS U el Sneet
Advising
Joan Burnett
for Routine
Matters

Alice Wong Vac. May 22-June 14 Dr. Fast

Cecily May Vac. May 31-June 22 Herbert Salzmann

or Chris Pearson

Jim Humble Vac. June-August Dr. Fast or
Dennis Cumming

Carol Tulpar Vac. June Lee Henderson,
Karen Hills or
Michael Daniels

Jerry Domer Vaec. June 04-July 05 Terry Smith

Dear Colleagues:

Improving our college environment and enhancing our campus in a
comprehensive way, has been a 1long standing concern and
recommendation of The Beautification Committee.

To this end The Beautification Committee has sought professional
advice from The School of Architecture, U.B.C. We are familiar
with the high standards of design work done by architecture
students in their final year under the direction of architecture
professors. We also like the idea of creative exchange between our
college and U.B.C. for the mutual benefit of both educational
communities. We therefore highly recommend this project and invite
your participation. After some initial consultation between Ron
Walker and Bud Wood, both Professors of Architecture, and Moura
Quayle Professor of Landscape Architecture, Bud Wood writes some
informal notes about the possibility of our College employing three

ns]B
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or four senior Architecture students to bring forward suggestions
and opportunities of enhancing the quality of King Edward Campus
places and experiences:

"The work would take place in our school's studio on
Granville Island, and would be done under the supervision
and guidance of myself and Moura Quayle, Associate
Professor of Landscape Architecture. The work would, of
course, be conducted in concert with your faculty, staff
and student advice and involvement."

The Architecture School sees the design work at, perhaps, three
levels:

1l Foreground: that which is immediately touchable and "close
in", which could be implemented in the short-
term and within a modest maintenance budget.

25 Middleground: design ideas which would propose rearrangement
or re-alignment of activities, spaces to
reinforce active casual and formal places.
This level of intervention would require some
modest capital budget for change.

3. Background: to develop alternative visions for development
and growth involved for long term planning and
expansion.

The Beautification Committee recommends a comprehensive
participating, and inductive design approach to a renewed studying
of campus and an initial approach to foreground, middleground and
background matters. Our specific concerns such as softening of
entrance ways, spatial treatment of courtyard and walkways, student
cafeteria, building/ground relationships, auditorium improvements,
murals, surface/texture treatment and landscaping can thus be given
a proper professional approach, encompassing both functional and
aesthetic concerns. Other functional and spatial concerns can also
be considered at this time and given quality architectural
attention. :

We are pleased that the college has approved this project. At
present I am communicating with Bud Wood and the Granville Studio
of the School of Architecture.

I invite faculty and student input and creative participation in
this all campus project. The process of input/exchange design work
is expected to continue during the summer months and we look
forward to creative cooperation at all levels. I can be reached

)
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at local 548 or 228-9455 or you can indicate your interest by
putting a note in my mailbox.

For The Beautification Committee,

Marilyn Morris has been appointed Coordinator I (Beginners Level) -
English Language Skills Department at King Edward Campus, effective
June 11, 1990.

BACK BENCH

| NNGUGE Sehoo
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MIDSUMMER MADNESS!

Sponsored by the
EEC Event Committee.




COMMUNITY

COLLEGE “/' M\il ( ‘ __FINANCTAL _AID OFFICE (# 4029)
King Edward

Campus

1455 East Broadway, May 1990
Box No. 24620 Sta. 'C’
Vancouver, B.C. V5T 4N3
Telephone 875-6111

SUMMER 1990
K.E.C. BURSARIES

Additional financial assistance is provided to deserving KEC students by the
King Edward Campus Bursary Fund established through private donations. In recent
years bursaries have been provided by the following donors:

BC Tel Co.

Credit Union Foundation of B.C.
Doug Brown Memorial Trust Fund
Italian Cultural Centre

KEC Student Advisory Committee

KEC Student Aid Fund

Simons Foundation

Student Society Emergency Aid Fund
VCC Student Aid Fund

How much are the bursaries? What are they for?

Bursaries are awarded between $50 to $250. The amount depends on the
availability of funds and number of applicants. These bursaries are awarded to
students who show financial need and who have had unexpected expenses during
their educational term. Bursaries cover costs such as medical costs or
emergencies.

Who can apply?

Part-time and full-time students who:
- are registered in courses during the summer at KEC;

- can show financial need after they have used up all other means of
financial assistance; and

- are attending classes regularly and doing well in their courses of study.

When and how can I apply?

Bursary applications are available from June 4th to June 29th, 1990 at either
the Financial Aid Office or the Counselling Career Centre. Completed
applications must be returned to the Financial Aid Office. The deadline for
Summer 1990 Bursary applications is Friday, June 29 1990.

(Bursaries will be awarded towards the end of July 1990.)
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CONDUCTING EFFECTIVE PERFORMANCE REVIEWS - V.M.R.E.U.

ADVANCED SKILLS WORKSHOP

This workshop will provide managers with the skills to manage
effectively the performance of their staff and build on the skills
acquired in the previous workshop. Among other things, it will help
you to plan and conduct "Performance Review" conferences with each
employee in your work unit; write accurate narrative accounts of the
"Results Accomplished" by the employee during the period under review
and provide the necessary coaching to help the employee meet
"Performance Expectations".

DATE: Wednesday, June 20, 1990 or Thursday, June 21, 1990
TIME: 9:00 a.m. to approximately 4:00 p.m.
PLACE: Room 5025 - Central Administration

Each session is limited to 20 participants

To Register:

Complete and send the form below to Human Resource Development by

June 11, 1990. Call 875-1131, 1local 337 if you require more
information or assistance. Your registration will be confirmed in
writing.

CONDUCTING EFFECTIVE PERFORMANCE REVIEWS - V.M.R.E.U.
ADVANCED SKILLS WORKSHOP

Wednesday, June 20/90 OR Thursday, June 21/90
Name: Position:
Department: Campus:
Phone Local: Date sent to HRD:

RETURN TO VI BIENERT, MANAGER, HUMAN RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT
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VCC/City Centre requires a Secretary II (Administration Office).
Closing date for applications is June 08, 1990.

VCC/Langara Campus requires a Word Processor Operator (Langara
Library). Closing date for applications is June 12, 1990.

VCC/KEC requires a Temporary Clerk Typist II (Continuing Education
Division). Closing date for applications is June 13, 1990.

VCC/City Centre requires a Clerk II (Admissions Department).
Closing date for applications is June 14, 1990.

VCC/City Centre requires a Temporary Instructional Assistant I
(Dental Assisting Program). Closing date for applications is June
14, 1990.

VCC/City Centre requires a Instructional Assistant I (Retail Meat
Processing Department). Closing date for applications is June 15,
JLE)E)0)

“Why did you leave your
last place of employment?"



